Memories of the 18th International Symposium on Chironomidae
What a great symposium!  I would qualify my first international symposium on Chironomidae as being refreshing, resourceful and helpful.  Being used to attending much bigger gatherings, I really appreciated the more one-on-one, friendly and personal feeling of this symposium.  Having the time to talk to people who work with chironomids and authors whom I had known only through their publications was really rewarding.  In my doctoral research, Chironomus species identification has been my biggest challenge, and so I came to this meeting with the specific objective of getting some feedback on the work I have been doing.  Not only was I able to get some answers to my questions, but I also made new and very helpful contacts.  I would really like to thank the organisers for this wonderful, well-organised and pleasant symposium.  I only have good memories of my experience in Trondheim!

Isabelle Proulx, INRS Eau Terre Envitonnement, Université du Québec,  Québec (QC), Canada

First time impressions of the International Symposium on Chironomidae
The list of speakers and attendees of the 18th International Symposium on Chironomidae reads very much like the bibliography of any rigorous literature review of the subject.  Any misgivings one might have about attending such a specialized and esteemed event are quickly forgotten after meeting the participants.  This community of researchers is very welcoming and it was encouraging to listen to veteran attendees who told of similar apprehensions when they arrived for their first symposium.  The expertise each of the speakers was unequivocal and the breadth of knowledge was clear in the insightful questions and discussions.  However, the most prominent feature of this group is the passion that people share for their subject.  Not only do the participants exude zeal for their research, but many have stories of personal collections, research performed without funding and for personal interest, and some of us cannot walk by a pond or stream without looking for the presence of larvae or exuviae.  The personal investment in this work seems so great that many of the people in attendance do not even seem aware of the legacy of their research.  Outside the seminars people stand around microscopes, trade slides and specimens, and discuss taxonomic features as if recollecting the appearance of old friends.  Others debate the best habitats to find certain species and swap stories of collecting trips.  There is no substitution for being present at this conference.  There are no identification keys precise enough or species list long enough to replace the value of these shared discussions.  One cannot help but be impressed at the diversity of session topics and the addition of the Chironomid Subfossil Workshop held in Finse, Norway, prior to the conference only serves to increase the number of participants and demonstrate the versatility of midges in answering ecological, biogeographical, physiological and genetic questions.  While the monetary costs of attending an international conference can be high, the value here is far greater.  The hosts of this event deserve special recognition and gratitude.  Elisabeth Stur, Torbjorn Ekrem and the Museum of Natural History and Archaeology organised a memorable programme of talks, outings and social events.
Christopher Luszczek, York University, Toronto, Canada.

The 18th International Symposium on Chironomidae

Participation in the Chironomidae Symposium in Trondheim was an important step for my PhD thesis and future work with chironomids.  It was a wonderful opportunity to meet the best experts from all the fields, in which this amazing animal group can be used.  It was really surprising for me how friendly and helpful were the people that I met, especially the “good old” experts.  To have these contacts and to know that there is always someone you can ask for help, is the most important thing for a young scientist.  Finally, this Symposium was the easiest way to get to Chironomidae heaven!

Jarmila Lešková, Commenius University, Bratislava, Slovakia
The 18th International Symposium on Chironomidae

Attending the 18th International Symposium on Chironomidae in Trondheim, Norway, has given me the chance to present my own work and listen to talks on a wide variety of Chironomidae research.  Researchers from all over the world attended the conference, presenting their work on different subjects, ranging from taxonomy to ecology.  The conference was very well organized along with social events, which included an organ recital at the Nidaros Cathedral, a visit to the botanic gardens and a day trip to Røros and neighbourhood.  I feel this conference is an important venue for scientists to meet, present their work, get to know each other and create collaborations.

Elisabet Ragna Hannesdóttir, University of Iceland.
